Sun City Swim Club General Meeting March 27, 2024

Board Members Present: Rick Hanan, President; George Orning, Vice President; Christa McLaren-Morris, Secretary; Bill Shaw, Treasurer; Gail LaLumiere, Lessons Representative; ; Dale Wiseley, past president. There were 25 members in attendance.

Quorum was established.

Meeting was called to order by President Rick Hanan at 10:35am.

Secretary Christa McLaren-Morris read the general meeting minutes from the January 2024 meeting. Minutes were approved by the membership.

Reports

- a). Treasurer Bill Shaw reported that the Swim Club has a balance of \$5709.33. We remain solvent.
- The chicken potluck lost a bit of money, \$140.43. Judy Roy mentioned that the Holiday Party can only keep the price at \$30/person due to donations. In the future, we may have to charge more.
- b). Lessons Report Gail This morning we had 14 students and 5 instructors. Last week, we had 23 students.. Gail needs more help at lessons. We are asking that experienced master swimmers volunteer once a month to help. Gail will gone April 24th and May 8th and has requested help. Gail will be retiring her position at the end of May. The Sundial pool seems a little deep so Gail is going to contact Barry.
- c). Starrs Representative Report -presented by Rick.

We have 52 members. Breakfasts will begin again at Georges's Cafe at Lakeview Rec Center on the 4th Friday of the month

The Fun Day had 12 people in the pool and they had a lot of fun. 2 hours is long enough for the Fun Day.

d). Starr's Coach's report - presented by Rick

Kay will begin stroke clinics in April on Tuesdays. There will be 2 sessions: 7am-8am and 8am-9am IF you don't want to attend, you will need to swim at another time or location.

Leslie has already submitted the relay roster for the Sun City Fun Relays on April 6th

The State Meet is in Oro Valley on April 20. Registration is still open. We will honor Ann Case on her success in Qatar. The LMSC will hold their yearly meeting then.

Leslie is planning on resigning from Coaching in the near future, She is tired of the drama, and people doing 'their own thing'; that is, doing their own workouts instead of the coaches workout, coming late to practice, refusing to share lanes or circle swim.

Ann Case read her own written statement about the lack of support for Leslie.

e). Nominating Committee- George reported that all board members are returning to their positions, except for the President. We need to find a volunteer to be President.

All reports were approved by the membership.

New Business

Digital Clocks - Bernie has worked out placement of the digital clocks, and will follow up with RCSC to see when they'll be set up.

We will resubmit our request to RCSC to buy new lane lines, and a light for the shed.

New website has been started by Rick and looks great. The URL is www.suncity-swim.com

Waivers- a small group of members is trying to figure out who we are waiving responsibility from; Is it USMS or RCSC. We have not had a clear answer from RCSC.

Volunteer Sign up Sheets- Rick provided sign up sheets so people can volunteer to help at the n Holiday Party, Fall Pizza Potluck and Lessons helpers for the advanced swimmers on Wednesdays.

Motion to adjourn at 11:34 am

Respectfully submitted, Christa McLaren-Morris Chris McLaren chrismac_67@yahoo.com